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- HELLO FROM GRADUATE STUDENT
Letter from the GSG President GOVERNMENT

To all new and continuing Trojans, welcome home to USC and the beginning of the 2018-
2019 Academic Year! The Graduate Student Government (GSG) Executive Board has
been working hard over the summer to assess and revamp existing resources and
programs, advocate on your behalf to the administration and campus partners, and
organize exciting new events for the fall. Our mission at GSG is to enhance your
experience as a USC graduate student and support you during your time here, so please
be sure to come out and meet us at our offices and upcoming events!

In this newsletter, you will find an overview of GSG and the purpose of our organization,

an introduction into some of our programs and important updates, our ongoing advocacy initiatives, details about
upcoming social events, and opportunities for students to get involved. Although our capabilities may sometimes be
limited since we are entirely run by students, we will always do our best to provide a diverse array of benefits for
and meet the needs of all 20,000+ of you.

Regarding the series of instances of sexual violence at USC revealed within the past year and the University’s plan
to identify a new president this semester, the GSG Executive Board has repeatedly and persistently requested that
there be student representation within decision-making bodies -- particularly a spot in the Presidential Search
Advisory Committee -- as well as a permanent position among the Board of Trustees. However, we have been
denied a seat at the table, even though students have been impacted the most by the recent scandals. In short,
there will be no student or staff representation on the Presidential Search Advisory Committee this fall. GSG and
Undergraduate Student Government (USG) will continue to push for a more significant student voice in the
governance and management of USC to ensure that we have a meaningful say in the direction of our University
and the moral and ethical values of the Trojan Family. Any student with questions, comments, or concerns
regarding the lack of student representation may directly contact Chairman Rick Caruso at rick.caruso@usc.edu.

If you would like to learn more about GSG or inquire about specific issues, you can find our contact information on
the last page of this newsletter. There, you can also sign up to receive our weekly UPC and HSC Newsletters so
you can stay up-to-date on everything GSG has to offer.

We hope to see or hear from you soon, and as always, Fight On!

Joycelyn Yip ¢
USC Graduate Student Government | President, 2018-2019 ’f
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GSG 101

Graduate Student Government (GSG) is an organization run entirely by your fellow graduate students and is
responsible for the proper management of use of the Graduate Student Programming Fee. The Executive Board of
GSG consists of 27 members, and this group of leaders works closely with USC administrators and other campus
partners and organizations to sponsor social events, advance University-wide and school-specific interests, and
administer programs that target and benefit the entire graduate student population.

To help guide the Executive Board and to assist in communicating with the hundreds of graduate programs that
USC has to offer, GSG also has a Senate made up of ~65 student representatives from the various schools and
departments across USC. This structure, which will be transitioning into a 50-member senate that is allocated
based on current enrollment next year, ensures that your concerns and needs are represented at the highest level.
The Senate meets monthly to discuss different graduate student issues, and votes on how GSG should best move
forward.

GSG’s activities can broadly be divided into 3 pillars: Administration, Advocacy, and Programming.

e The Administration team handles the operation of GSG, as well as the many services GSG provides, such as
reduced-cost public transportation U-PASS cards, supplemental travel grants for academic conferences, and
funding for graduate student organizations to host their own events.

e The Advocacy team meets with USC administrators to find ways to address the various needs that graduate
students have in an ever-changing University environment, ranging from issues of diversity, equity, inclusion,
and access to resources for issues such as mental and physical health.

e The Programming team plans events to provide opportunities for graduate students from various disciplines
to get to know one another. We host happy hours, subsidized events, community service trips, and tailgates
both on and off our campuses throughout the year.

Amongst the three teams, 6 directors representing the Health Sciences Campus work to bridge the physical
divide between the campuses through collaborative efforts with the University Park Campus directors. The HSC
directors work on programming and advocacy initiatives that are often specific to HSC students.

If you would like to learn more about the GSG Senate or the Executive Board, please contact Vivian, our Director
of Elections and Recruitment, at gsger@usc.edu. Please note that Senators are selected and sent by the
individual departments or schools, so if you would like to get in touch with your Senator or apply to become a
Senator, please contact the student organization that represents your program for more details.
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GSG PROGRAMS AND RESOURCES

GSG has a number of different programs and resources available to students. If you have questions about any
of our funding sources that cannot be answered by the appropriate director, please contact Skye, our Vice
President of Administration, at gsgvpadm@usc.edu.

Registered Student Organization (RSO) Event Funding - gsg.usc.edu/student-funding/rso-event-funding

GSG provides limited funds for graduate student clubs for programming and events. Organizations that have
been officially recognized by USC Campus Activities and complete our Finance Orientation and Assessment are
eligible to submit Funding Applications on Pluto for review by the GSG Finance Committee, which includes GSG
Senators representing various schools. Funding is available for social, volunteer, social justice, and joint events.
Funding Applications must be submitted according to the Calendar of Submission Deadlines for approval.

To stay on top of updates and opportunities, please thoroughly review the GSG Finance Policies, subscribe to
our GSG Finance Newsletter, and direct all subsequent questions and concerns to Alex, our Director of Finance
- Education & Access, at gsgfinea@usc.edu.

Travel Grants Program - gsg.knack.com/tg

The GSG Travel Grants Program provides partial reimbursement for expenses incurred by graduate students
traveling to conferences that are related to the student’s major field of study. The goal of the program is to help
graduate students disseminate knowledge generated at USC and to increase the presence of the USC brand in the
academic conference world. The program is intended to be a last-resort source of funding for students who have
not been able to obtain travel funding from their programs, advisors, or conference organizers, or who have
obtained funding that did not cover their full travel expenses. Eligibility, qualifying expenses, program limits, and
deadlines can be found at our GSG Travel Grants Portal. Any questions not answered there can be directed to
Andres, our Director of Grants, at gsgtgea@usc.edu.

U-Pass Transit Program - gsg.usc.edul/resources/tap-program Q

The Universal College Student Transit Pass (U-Pass) program provides students with a reduced-fare, semester-
long pass for unlimited rides on Metro rail and bus lines. To qualify for the Fall U-Pass card, you must be a
graduate student who is enrolled in classes and has paid the Graduate Student Programming Fee in Fall 2018.
Passes cost $105.50 and are valid from August 13th, 2018 to January 20th, 2019. Passes must be purchased
online before September 14th and picked up in person at our offices at UPC and HSC. Students who have
previously purchased cards in the past will also need to stop by to have them reloaded.

Eligibility and instructions on how to purchase a U-Pass card can be found at our U-Pass Transit Program website.
If you have further questions, please contact Monica, our Director of Campus Affairs, at gsgcamp@usc.edu.
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Childcare Subsidy Grants Program - gsg.usc.edu/childcare-subsidy-grants-program

GSG provides fifteen $1,400 awards to assist eligible student parents with the costs of childcare. Graduate
students in good standing who pay the GSG Programming Fee and who have primary childcare responsibilities
for a child in the infant through pre-school age range may apply. Applicants must provide proof of their child’s
dependency and enrollment in a licensed childcare facility.

APPLY NOW! Applications for Fall 2018 Grants are due by September 7, 2018. For deadline updates and
additional application requirements, please refer to the Childcare Subsidy Grant Program website. Questions
can be directed to Monica, our Director of Campus Affairs, at gsgcamp@usc.edu.

Emergency Fund Program - gsg.usc.edu/emergency-fund-program

The GSG Emergency Fund Program is designed to help students with unforeseen expenses arising from a
crisis. The fund offers limited help as a stop-gap measure in an emergency situation. The funds are not a
secondary form of college financing. These funds are a last-resort measure provided to quickly address financial
setbacks, and to help students stay focused on their coursework while progressing toward graduation. Originally
established to assist fellow graduate students negatively impacted by the federal travel ban, the Emergency
Fund has also been used for visa and DACA renewal fees, legal fees, and other costs associated with
emergency travel and accommodation.

Applications are reviewed on a rolling basis. Due to the ever-changing political climate and the needs of
graduate students, the GSG Emergency Fund policies are likely to change in order to provide assistance to
students most in need. To stay updated, please refer to our Emergency Fund Program website. Questions and
concerns can be sent to Monica, our Director of Campus Affairs, at gsgcamp@usc.edu.
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GSG ADVOCACY INITIATIVES

Our Advocacy team reaches out to graduate students to better understand the current challenges they are facing
in order to work with administrators to provide the support students need to complete their education and thrive
at USC. Ongoing projects include:

¢ Updating e-mail and official USC name changing protocols to support professional communication efforts of
international, trans*, and recently married students

¢ Advocating for a university-sanctioned task force to investigate the history of race and racism at USC and make
recommendations for campus change

e Assisting students in understanding renters’ rights in California and various parts of Los Angeles

¢ Assessing financial, food, and housing insecurity within the graduate student population

¢ Promoting the importance of diversity, equity, access, and inclusion in University admissions as well as
representation among faculty (both tenure and non-tenure), staff, and administrators

¢ Identifying resources for graduate students dealing with sexual assault and sexual- or gender-based violence

¢ Improving access to mental health support and care

e Supporting initiatives surrounding cultural competency and cultural humility in academia and healthcare

¢ Requesting graduate student lounges and spaces on HSC and other campuses

e Creating a more environmentally friendly and sustainable campus

GSG Executive Board members tackle these topics by participating in many University committees, some of
which are the Board of Trustees’ Student Affairs and Alumni Affairs Committees, the Alumni Association Board of
Governors’ Student Outreach Committee, the Trojan Council (Academic Senate, Staff Assembly, GSG, USG), the
Career Center’s Beyond the PhD Committee, the Provost and Academic Senate’s Task Force on Sexual
Harassment, the Sustainability Steering Committee, the Provost Policy Group on Minors on Campus, and the
Provost’s Diversity and Inclusion Council.

The Advocacy Team for 2018-2019 has designated each month with a theme for our programming and initiatives.
The focuses this fall will be:

e September - Accessibility and (Dis)ability

¢ October - Civic Engagement and Voter Registration

¢ November — International and Undocumented Students

If you would like to get involved, learn more
about our many advocacy initiatives, or have
a suggestion for an issue GSG should
address, please contact Emmett, our Vice
President of Advocacy at gsgvpadv@usc.edu.
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UPCOMING GSG EVENTS

GSG is looking forward to hosting a variety of opportunities for graduate students to socialize, explore the city, and
give back to the community. This fall, you can expect to see the following events (events marked with (V) are

community service events):

GSG ALL-GRADUATE STUDENT
HAPPY HOUR

ate/Time: Monday, August 27th @ 6:30pm
Location: Le Petit Paris in Downtown LA
Sponsored by: GSG (RSVP here!)

WEEKLY WEDNESDAY WORKOUTS

DatelTime: Every Wednesday @ 5pm (starting on 8/29)
Location: BBC Lawn at HSC
Sponsored by: GSG

SPOKEN JUSTICE

Datel/Time: Friday, September 7th @ 6:15pm-8pm
Location: Tommy’s Place
Sponsored by: The Center for Education, Identity, and
Social Justice; and USC Residential Education

GSG DODGER'S NIGHT

Date/Time: Friday, September 21st @ 7:10pm
Location: Dodger Stadium
Sponsored by: GSG

HSC WELCOME BACK HAPPY
HOUR

Datel/Time: Tuesday, August 28th @ 5:30pm
Location: Edmondson Faculty Center at HSC
Sponsored by: GSG

ANNUAL LABOR DAY BBQ

Date/Time: Monday, September 3rd @ 12pm-5pm
Location: Alumni Park at UPC
Sponsored by: CBCSA, GSG, BSA, BGSN

MOBILE HEALTH CASE
COMPETITION WITH WOODROW
WILSON HIGH SCHOOL (V)

Date/Time: Wednesday, September 19th @ 10am-
5pm (2-hour volunteer shifts)
Location: Soto Street Building (SSB) at HSC
Sponsored by: GSG

VOTING REGISTRATION BOOTH
AT FARMERS' MARKET (V)

Date/Time: Sunday, October 14th @ 1pm-3:30pm
Location: Atwater Village Farmers' Market
Sponsored by: GSG
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GSG OUTREACH & SERVICE

Are you especially seeking to help local communities, learn about Los Angeles, and meet new people? You can
accomplish all three by signing up for the GSG Volunteering Newsletter and getting involved! This newsletter will
keep you updated on opportunities within the LA area and USC campuses. Our overarching focus this year is
homelessness, so please sign-up if you are passionate about helping those experiencing homelessness and
learning more about the ongoing initiatives to mitigate this problem in Los Angeles. To add your name to our mailing
list, send an email titled “Volunteer Newsletter” with your name and preferred address to Bryce, our Director of
Community Service, at gsgcs@usc.edu. For more specific opportunities at HSC, you can reach Brooke, our HSC
Director of Community Service, at gsghsccs@usc.edu.

For more information about our various events, please follow us on Facebook and sign up for our weekly UPC and
HSC newsletters. If you have questions or ideas for future events, please contact Kris, our Vice President of
Programming, at gsgvppro@usc.edu.

Be sure to mark your calendars and engage with us!

Advocacy Initiatives for AY 2018-2019
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CONTACT INFORMATION

You can always stay up-to-date on GSG policies, programs, and initiatives by checking our website at gsg.usc.edu,
following us on Facebook and Instagram, and signing up for our weekly UPC and HSC Newsletters. For more
specific interests, you may also subscribe to our Finance Newsletter or Volunteer Newsletter for important changes
and service opportunities. Newsletters are our primary way of actively contacting the graduate student body, so we
hope you'll sign up!

Our UPC office is located in SKS 410 with the Office of Campus Activities, and our HSC office is located at SRH
101A (next to Starbucks). We encourage you to stop by to say hello and meet members of the GSG Executive
Board. If you would like to contact a specific director, please find their contact information at
gsg.usc.edu/aboutgsg/executive-board.

For further involvement with GSG, you may take part in one of our committees led by our directors. Updated
information on this year’s working groups can be found at gsg.usc.edu/get-involved/committees.

Take advantage of what we have to offer and have a wonderful semester!

USCGSG

UNIVERSITY PARK CAMPUS HEALTH SCIENCES CAMPUS
(UPC) (HscC)
Steven & Kathryn Sample Hall - SKS 410 Seaver Residence Hall - SRH 101A

3607 Trousdale Parkway 1969 Zonal Avenue

Los Angeles, CA 90089 Los Angeles, CA 90033

Hours: M-F 9am - 6pm Hours: M-F 12pm - 1pm

Phone: (213) 740-5649 Phone: (323) 442-1257

Email: gsgcomm@usc.edu Email: gsghsc@usc.edu

*Phones only staffed during office hours.
Subscribe to our newsletters here!

GSG@USC.EDU
@USCGSG #USCGSG
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